Book reviews

Magazine dedicated to Howard Rock and Bill Vaudrin

debut this summer.

The magazine, symbollically named the "Forget-Me-Not", University. will be dedicated to the memories of Howard Rock and Bill Vaudrin. Rock was editor of the Tundra Times and an internationally reknown artist.

A new magazine will make its Vaudrin was past director of the Human Rights Commission and first president of Inupiat

> "My hope is that the quality of the magazine will do these men justice," says Marilyn Richards, of the Folklore (Continued on Page 11)

Rock/Vaudrin dedication

(Continued from page 2) Magazine Organization and who was the first recipient of the

Howard Rock Fellowship.
"The dedication will be an honor for us, in being first to pay tribute to Howard and Bill and their varied accomplishments," says Richards. "Howard was a major catalyst of the claims movement, a staunch supporter of Native rights and improving the quality of life for all Alaskans." "Bill was vigorous, young and had the potential to do great things. The magazine will also be dedicated to the children of Alaska, because it was for them that these men had worked for. Howard and Bill were both concerned about and involved in education communication, which in part was how this magazine came about," Richards adds.

The publication is a joint effort between the FMO and a University of Alaska class, Humanities 294 taught in Anchorage by Craig Mishler. The "Forget-Me-Not" is concerned with recording and preserving of Alaska's some vanishing cultures.

"The first volume—we hope it becomes an annual publicaton, is devoted to Alaskan legends, traditions, home remedies and foodways, anecdotes, personalities and a pot pourri of previously unpublished topics," says Richards.

"We hope it will bring about a greater understanding of both the sourdough lifestyle and Native culture," says Connie Kimmons, one of the 12 students enrolled in the class.

According to Mishler, magazine's motto is "All the knowledge, wisdom, fun and foolishness passed on from generation to generation." Mishler has been actively recording and interviewing villagers and homesteaders for the past three years.

Copy editor is Dianne King. King is a free lance journalist whose articles have appeared in and the "Harper's" 'Atlantic

Monthly."

The magazine is patterned after the Fox Fire concept. "It promises to be a magazine of interest to everyone; whether with a deeper concerned of Alaska's understanding history and culture, or for those who just enjoy the telling of a good tale. It will fill a vacuum previously felt by readers of Alaskana," comments journalist Michael Irwin.

Being a non-profit publication by students and an organization whose only dues are dedication, money problems plague the "Forget-Me-Not". "So far I have raised a little over \$2000, but with rising material, printing and other related costs, it would be nice to have more so we could print more than the tentatively planned 500 copies. That's not enough to go around among just our families and friends. We are not selling advertisements, which do not have a place in this type of magazine, but we are relying entirely on patrons," Richards says.

Contributions have been received from the University of student Alaska/Anchorage association, and the Alaska Native Foundation. "I've also received several other but enthusiastic responses cannot reveal their sources yet," says Richards. Organizations interested in donating may write to Richards at Star Route A, Box 35 X, Anchorage 99507 or by phoning 344-4019.